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“Afternoon Break with HCers” is a regular gathering for HC Faculty and RC
members to have chats on any topics not only about school or work, but also
news, hobbies, movies or even family. It is hoped that the students would share
their interests with each other in a relaxed ambiance after the morning classes _» _ . 4
or work. This semester, “Afternoon Break with HCers” was host by Prof. Anna
VONG (FBA), Dr. Kevin HUANG (CKLC), Prof. Victoria LEI (FAH) and Prof.
Hongjie ZHANG (FHS).

In order to explore more exchange or study-
abroad opportunities for students in different
majors and faculties, Prof. Rose Neng LAl visited %-_ .
two U.K. partner universities and some potential §
partner universities in April 2023, including
University of Bristol, Queen Mary University of
London, University of Bath, University of Surrey,
Imperial College and University of Cambridge.

// Prof. Rose LAl meeting with HC students
studying abroad at the University of Bristol and

Queen Mary University of London
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ORGANISED BY UM HC
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// Student signing and leaving // Prof. Rose LAI delivering opening

message on the backdrop of the event speech to all the participants

//Students passing on the blessings to //Winners of the games being awarded

the graduates HC souvenirs as gifts

// Honours College Student Association (HCSA) and HC Graduation
Bear (L: Current batch of HCSA, R: HCSA of AY2021/2022)
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CHINA STUDY TRIPTO NANJING

HC China Study Trip resumes in 2023 after the Pandemic. With the great support of Hong
Kong And Macao Affairs Office Of The State Council (B #% kx % # = % # /A %) and invited by
Liaison Office Of The Central People’s Government In The Macao S.A.R. (# 3 A R B fFEE £
P 4% BUAT B B4 3 2 =), this year, Prof. Dennis WANG led a group of 27 HC students to
Nanjing, Jiangsu province for a 5-day study trip. This trip provides a very precious
opportunity for HC students to study and know more about the development of the
economic, historical and cultural aspects of China. During the trip, students met with
local leaders, interacted with University students, as well as visited state enterprises.

© pRsbEs
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/| Prof. Dennis WANG, leading a group of 27 students // The group visiting the John Rabe House, where are displayed

to Nanjing, Jiangsu province for a 5-day study trip photographs, files and historical materials of John Rabe, who
saved innocent lives during the Nanjing Massacre

// Prof. Dennis WANG presenting HC crystal figurine /| Mr. Pak Fai LAO and Ms. Chi lan CHEANG

to Ms. Yuhan ZHANG, Deputy Director of the

// HC Students interacting with the

; . . students of Nanjing University
leaders of the group, introducing Honours
Department Of Exchange & Cooperation Hong Kong

And Macao Affairs Office Of The State Council

College to the students of Nanjing University
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ORGANISED BY Honours College Student Association

~ YOGA WORKSHOP

In order to stay active and promote physical well-being, the Honours College Student
Association (HCSA) held a Yoga workshop for HC students. The event was led by HC students
who have extensive experiences in Dancing and Yoga.
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EVENT OF PROMO;@ION MONTH SERIES
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ORGANISED BY HCSA

The Leadership Camp provides an opportunity to foster closer
relationship between HCSA and students through a series of games
and performance. HC students have become more familiar with each
other by joining the camp.
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EVENT OF PROMO;@ION MONTH SERIES

VA

/ ‘—. /W ORGANISED BY HCSA
Sl -

(S@é » \ “‘

()

@\ WORLDVISIONTOTEBAGWORKSHOP

To encourage the social awareness ofstudents and help the poor and needy in the
world, HCSA collaborated with World Vision to hold a ‘Tote Bag Workshop'.
Participants could express their thoughts on the social issues by drawing on the tote

bag. Besides, donations were made to World Vision, for supporting their worldwide
assisting projects.

world Vision q
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By Ms. Alice KOK

Ms. Alice KOK, the president of the Macao Art for All society, was invited to be the distinguished guest
speaker to share some ideas on the topic “Relational Aesthetic: The Art of Empathy”. During the activity,
Ms. KOK gave a lecture on the art of relationship and bonding between people. It was a good opportunity
for students to learn and consider about the essences of being a leader.

CPR & AED WORKSHOP

R+ TS
MACAU RED CROSS

Aiming at providing a precious
opportunity to learn the practical life-
saving skills, an experienced

professional from Macau Red Cross was
invited to conduct a ‘CPR & AED
Workshop’ for the HC students. During
the workshop, the instructor provided
step-by-step guidance regarding the
usageof automated external
defibrillator (AED) as well as the
procedure ofcardiopulmonary
resuscitation (CPR).
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VISITTO CAT'S PARADISE OF ANIMA

\

To deliver the message of love and care to pets, HCSA held a visit to
Cat's Paradise of Anima, which is an organization for stray cats.
Aside from only interacting closely with pets, participants of this
event also gained the opportunity to scoop cat litter, do laundry and
assist in other cats caring works.




HONOURS COLLEGE/ NEWSLETTER ISSUE 06

- e =

< /A?

B GE & d
— -

ORGANISED BY Honours College Alumni Association

]
'ALUMNISHARING : i

On February 15, Mr. James LAW, Honours College Alumni Association (HCAA) Chairman and

also the General Manager of DFS Macau, gave a speech on “HCer Give & Take - Self

Development Advices”. Another Alumni Sharing was held on 19th April. Ms. Xuejie DING,

who is the Postdoctoral Researcher, University of Oxford, shared the topic about “Exploring

Academic: My Experience as an Early Career Research”.



https://hc.um.edu.mo/alumni/honours-college-alumni-association-hcaa/

HONOURS COLLEGE/ NEWSLETTER ISSUE 06

- a0 am e

i
D —

el

i

-
- e

i
I
'
]

L
— —

- e e— —

NT TRAINING WORKSHOP

I

PLACETALE

'WORK

!
]

(]




Preview of AY 2023/2024 1st Semester
HC Events & Seminar

August September October

Events by HCSA

4th - 29th  HC Promotion Month

9th - 10th  HCSA Mentorship Camp
15th HCS'X Turnover Cer‘bmony

o — — ]

_Sept November = -

8th  HCSA Election Day

Events by HCAA

- Tth  Alumni Sharing | [by Ms. Kitty Kuong) . HC Alumni Mentorship Programm:

September
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\// // HONOURS COLLEGE
= // PROMOTION MONTH
“: ' Promotlon month *HC Promotion Month © Sep 4th-29th

y HC Exhibition Consultation Booth

Sep 4-29th 473_\ in RC Dining Halls

Venue: Eb G/F Sep 4-19th
A== R 1115 - 1415

Meet with HCers 2.0
Sep bth 17:00-19:00 Escape Room!
s _9/ 3 sections
é& R b Sep SkIsise-luies

52: |S:o0-Jhien
1eth 53: Mico-]gice

World Visia‘qﬂ W

World Vision Workshop

(Community Service Activity)

Sep 20th ]8:00-20i00

Honours College HC Alumni Mentorship
HCSA Mentorship Camp < Programme
FULLY;SPONSORED,

\ HAVE INTERESTS IN HCSA?
\  JOIN THE CAMP TO FIND OUT MORE

Registration
LIMITED TO E" E . ; _—y
» gy ‘Successful participants of the activity will
YEAR 2 HC 1 automatically be considered as a candidate for
the HCSA Election on Nov B, 2023!
Students ONLY!

l;' ‘ﬂj G{ ‘gs@ 100 €5 In Service and Leadership,
g Bt = pr 1= 70.CS InHealthy Lifestyle
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Sharing from Student Volunteersof 1~

Lt HC Volunteer Programme (HVP)
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Le Huyen Trang, ﬂ@eth HC Class of 2026 E
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The Honours College Volunteer Programme (HVP) in AY2022/2023 offered me an incredible
opportunity to participate in a volunteer work that I had never done before. During the programme,
the elders told me about their lifetime, like their personal experience, former career, and their
favorites. I also listened to their suggestions on how to live a happy life.

Besides, we also had a training on how to feed the elders, serve them food, and deal with their
requirements. By the end of the programme, we tried feeding the elders and serving the food to them.
We learnt how to talk to them respectfully and patiently.

This volunteer program gave me many opportunities to reflect on myself. I am always
cautious and shy to talk to the elderly because I am quite worried about the generation gap and
judgment. However, the elders I met at Pou Tai Center were extremely friendly, approachable, and
extremely open-minded. Listening to each person's life story, I realized that although they have
different lives and difficulties, they are all happy and satisfied. One of the things that they impress me
a lot is the satisfaction that they have lived a good life. However, it is inevitable that there are regrets,
some feel regrets about health, learning or experiences. I received advice about trying to explore more,
learn more, travel more, and enjoy life while still being healthy, because youth only come once in a
lifetime. Some old people remind me about the importance of education. Through talking and
collecting some stories from the elderly there, I feel their joy and vitality. The old people there feel
rejuvenated and hear many new things from us - representatives of young people. I then realized that
age in some ways reflects an entire generation, but sometimes it is just a number to describe physical

differences, not mental differences.




Sharing from Student Volunteers of
HC Volunteer Programme (HVP)

Deng Liyu, Jasmine HC Class of 2026
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HCer’s Stories
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Hello, Honours College community!

Iam thrilled to share my excitement about the Honours College Tutor Programme with you all. This wonderful
initiative provides University of Macau students with invaluable academic and personal guidance. As the Honours
College Tutor Programme Committee Chairperson 2022/2023,1 am grateful for the opportunity to share my
knowledge and insights with you!

The Honours College Tutor Programme is exceptional because it helps students identify their interests and improve
their abilities. Our Tutor Programme aims to foster a friendly and supportive environment where students can
exchange ideas and provide academic guidance to one another. As the committee's overseer, my responsibility is to
manage operations, including recruiting and scheduling tutors who can meet the needs of their tutees. We pair
tutors and tutees based on their expertise and expectations, and we expect our tutors to be accessible and
enthusiastic about organising workshops for students.

Our success in the Tutor Programme is measured by the exceptional matches we make, and we promote the

programme through posters, daily emails, UM e-bulletins and the Honours College website. There are numerous

benefits for programme participants, including academic assistance, networking opportunities, and extra CS

points for tutors. Moreover, the Tutor Programme fosters a collaborative and dynamic learning environment where

students can work in groups and achieve success together.

We believe everyone deserves equal opportunities, so we designed our
programme to be inclusive for all. We welcome all individuals to join us,
regardless of their background or specific criteria. Our goal is to reach a
wider audience and provide excellent assistance to our students. We
understand that academic support is crucial, so we recruit tutors
internally from Honours College. Our focus is on graduating students, and
we encourage HCers in year four and year three to apply as tutors.

o Looking towards the future, I hope that the upcoming committee will be
enthusiastic about organising workshops thatimpart crucial skills to
students, which are not typically covered in their regular coursework.
These could include Excel, IELTS, and programming. This way, they can
acquire new abilities that will be incredibly useful in their academic and
professional lives.

Leading a Tutor Programme can be challenging, but it is undoubtedly
worth it. Therefore, I encourage you all to join us in creating a positive and
empowering learning atmosphere that is both engaging and
compassionate. Take advantage of this opportunity to expand your social
circle and receive exceptional academic and personal support.

KHOO Wei Heng,
; A'zyx_l_m_,.Class of 2023 °

Thank you for taking the time to read this, and we look forward to seeing -l E
youwin the Tutor Programme!

- -_— cem









